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Dear Parents, 

After an excellent start to Term II, we are now fast approaching the start of Term III. This 

month we have all enjoyed the beautiful weather, with occasional heavy rain. Our 

students are thriving by learning and joining activities and school events that have 

ranged from an inter-school sports competition,  Holy Quran competition and Mother’s 

Day celebration to mention a few. I would like to thank you for your generosity in the 

Mother’s Day celebration.   

Our annual school production were performed well by our students, who displayed and 

re-enacted our school ESLR’s, to showcase their confidence in speaking in front of an 

audience with great composure. Thank you to our faculty and staff for preparing the 

students for this year’s school production, external sports competitions and events.       

In addition, I am exceptionally proud of our student council for their participation in our 

school production; they displayed the attributes of ethical individuals and took good 

care of parents and visitors to our school. We, at the English Modern School, aim to 

develop lifelong learners and responsible citizens of the world.  In our school assemblies 

we focus on aspects of our ESLR’s, such as: 

Global Citizen :‘I am accepting and respectful of others. I care for the environment 
and am socially responsible.’ 
Our students are encouraged to display their global mindedness and citizenship in the 

way they speak and act such as ,saying please , thank you, speaking without raising their 

voices or shouting at others, displaying courteous behaviour, sharing greetings/

respectable and acceptable gestures to others. We encourage all adults to display the 

characteristics of a good global citizen as role models for our children. Providing 

internationally based education is an integral part of our mission statement.    

 

 

 Check school 

website 

 Check  home-

work 

 Check week 

ahead 

 Email school 

with any query 

 SMS with any 

query 

 Read to your 

child daily 

 Say thanks 

 Attend parents’ 

evening  

 Praise your 

child for all 

their hard work 

 Pay school fees 

 Return seat 

reservation slip  

back to school 

before the 12th 

of March 

 Pay seat reser-

vation fee 

 Pay school fees. 

 Eat well and 

exercise  

 Get plenty of 

rest and have a 

great day! 
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As the school year moves on, please note that it is of the uttermost importance that students 

attend school regularly and arrive to school on time. 

Thank you for entrusting us with the care and learning of your children, we are delighted that 

you and your family are part of our Caring Learning and Growing EMS community. 

 If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us so that we can best   

address the needs of your children. I wish you and your children an excellent continuation of 

the school year and look forward to welcoming you back to school in Term III. 

 

 

Best Regards, 

Omolola Wright-Odusoga  

Head of School 

 

  The KG children are continuing to work hard at learning their letters and numbers. In March, 

they have begun to learn about animals and are now working on their knowledge of        

minibeasts. KG2’s started looking at high frequency words and blending sounds of the letters 

learned to read three-lettered words (CVC). They also have learned to put numbers together 

(adding 1 and 2 more). The children’s production went very well. Parents enjoyed watching 

the children perform the songs and nursery rhymes. Children are encouraged to use their    

imagination when they are building or creating their artwork. They are developing their fine 

motor skills. Mother’s Day was celebrated with the children making cards and flowers for 

their mums. They sang a special song at the weekly assembly with the music teacher            

Ms. Anna. The children participated in the Teddy Bear’s Picnic on Wednesday. Please visit our 

website for photos of all our school events. 

 

 

 

 

ECE 

  

“ All of life is a constant education.” 
Eleanor Roosevelt, The Wisdom of Eleanor Roosevelt 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/44566.Eleanor_Roosevelt
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/17024752


 

 

March has been a very busy and exciting month for our Primary students. It was a wonderful     

opportunity to see our students shine on stage whilst delivering very important moral and     

academic messages. Our productions gave students the chance to showcase their public     

speaking skills and to display how wonderfully the whole class can work together as a team. 

Students  are currently taking part in their Termly Developmental Reading Assessment. We are 

delighted to report that many students have made excellent progress in reading and               

comprehension this term. 

Our Year 6 students  completed the Year 7 entrance test for EMS Doha. We are very proud of our 

students for all of their hard work and the dedication they displayed when preparing for the 

entrance test. Congratulations and well done to our year 6 students who successfully passed the 

entrance exam and are now accepted to year 7 at EMS Doha campus. 

 

Year 1 pupils thoroughly enjoyed our “Teddy Bear’s Picnic”. They had the opportunity to take 

part in a range of activities and to eat yummy jam sandwiches with their classmates. There 

were many sticky fingers and mouths along with a lot of laughter and fun. As with every month 

here at EMS Wakra we have all enjoyed watching the children progress and truly feel like            

it is “A place where we belong.” 

 

We finished the term by celebrating with a pizza party for our winning houses for Term 1 and 

Term 2. Well done Pearl House and Desert House. 

 

 

PRIMARY 



 

 

Congratulations and well done to all our students who participated in the Holy Quran           

Competition. A total number of 83 students were registered  for the competition and 72         

students participated in the  competition; 27 students achieved excellent grade , 16 students 

achieved very good grade and 9 students achieved good grade. Great job! 

Students  have learnt various topics in Islamic, presented nice projects and performed     

beautiful productions in Arabic. Our non-Arabic speakers continued learning Arabic through       

appropriate classroom activities for their levels and learned basic principles about Islam.               

Arabic teachers are currently preparing a reading program to develop                                                              

students’   reading proficiency. 

Please use the following websites to support students learning at home: 

Islamic for Arabic  speakers: www.islamport.com  variety library books Quran, Hadith, Fiqh. 

Islamic for non– Arabic speakers : http://www.islamicplayground.com/Scripts/default.asp  

Arabic for native-speakers: http://www.alef-ba-ta.com  enjoyable activities. 

Arabic for non-native speakers: http://bookstolearnarabic.wordpress.com/more/arabic-

stories/arabic-stories-grade-1/ 

Qatar History: www.qm.org.qa  Great photographer website: Qatar Museums Authority,      

Arabic and English. 

 

 

QATAR NATIONAL CURRICULUM 

(Arabic, Islamic and Qatar History) 

http://www.islamport.com
http://www.islamicplayground.com/Scripts/default.asp
http://www.alef-ba-ta.com
http://quranicarabic.wordpress.com/arabic-for-beginners/beginners-arabic-1/
http://bookstolearnarabic.wordpress.com/more/arabic-stories/arabic-stories-grade-1/
http://bookstolearnarabic.wordpress.com/more/arabic-stories/arabic-stories-grade-1/
http://www.qm.org.qa


P A G E  5  

MUSIC 

 

 

During music lessons students learn the basic rhythms which later helps them to play in        

relation to an organized syllable of music which is called  “note”. The music department         

provides an opportunity for students to strengthen and become confident in their ability 

through    singing and playing music together in a team. The greatest achievement of the       

department is the “school’s production”. Through this students found interest in music and   

became eager to learn more. We saw them working on and inventing body percussion when 

rhythms are played. They performed using  instruments and  vocals. They are beginning to  

understand  the key concepts of music using their        cognitive skills. The music  department’s 

first achievement would not have been as successful without the support of the  entire school 

staff and faculty.   

 

 

 

We finished off this month with our book fair. All our students were excited to be part of the 

event which gave them the opportunity to purchase books of their choice. The Battle of the 

Book’s competition will take place in early May. This competition will take place during library 

lessons. Students from Year 4 - Year 6 will form teams and compete against each other.          

Students who will be participating in the competition are encouraged to continue reading all 

the selected titles and may continue exchanging books in the library  as they wish. Students 

may see Ms. Violeta or Ms. Germaine in the library for further information. 

  

 

 

 

 

MUSIC 

LIBRARY 



 

Most of the staff have attended a Scholastic webinar organised on Scholastic 

Guided reading from the state of New York. They all participated as attendees 

in the online training session and had meaningful and challenging discussions 

with other participants from around the world. Our Arabic department leader, 

Mr. Azam, participated in Islamic coordinators of private school’s profession-

al development, delivered by The Islamic Standards Office of The Supreme 

Education Council. The PD aims to develop the learning strategies of this 

 

 

Students showcased their movement skills in front of the audience during this year’s               

production. It was a fine month for all the students considering the good weather outside.     

Students were able to enjoy physical education activities such as hopscotch, relay games and 

related jumping activities. Year 1 students eagerly engaged with the after-school activity of 

their choice. A variety of clubs were set up to enhance students’ skills and potentials.  

During this month primary students have been very busy playing basketball during PE           

lessons. This is in preparation for the basketball competitions that will be held in Term three. 

During the lessons the students play matches in their house teams . They have to show good 

sportsmanship after each match, even if they lose.  

Our students participated in an inter-school competition for the year 5 and 6 group. The         

tag-rugby competition for the boys in years  5 and 6 was held at the Qatar Academy in                       

Al-Wakra. Six schools participated in  the competition and EMS-WAKRA came third. The boys 

were very   happy with their bronze medals and they felt that next year they could do even     

better. A very important part of the success that we have had in the competitions is good    

teamwork. 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 



 

  

 

The month of March was very fruitful for the Social Committee. Birthdays went on to be cel-

ebrated on a weekly  basis. Also, a contest for the International Mother's Day was organized 

for ladies where the best quotation about mothers' was chosen by a jury made up of men and 

third, second and first places were awarded. 

 

 

 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

Some members of staff participated in an online webinar on Scholastic Guided Reading from 

the state of New York. They all participated as attendees in the online training session and had 

meaningful and challenging discussions with other participants from around the world.  

Our Arabic department leader, Mr. Azam, participated in Islamic coordinators professional 

development delivered by The Islamic Standards Office of The Supreme Education Council.  

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

The month of March was very fruitful for the social committee. Birthdays went on to be     

celebrated on a weekly basis. Also, a contest for International Mother's Day was                           

organized for ladies, where the best quotation about mothers was chosen by a jury made up 

of our male staff. 

Congratulations to the following ladies who won 1st, 2nd and 3rd places with their                

wonderful quotes. 

1. Ms. Dina Rozeik ( “A mother is  for a family, like a map is  for a route finder.”) 

2. Ms. Hema Baby ( “A mother is for a family, like the backbone is for a human being.”) 

3. Ms. Susara Olivier ( “ A mother is for a family, like a pillar is for a building.”) 

HEALTH AND SAFETY 
For the safety of all students, please note the following information: 

 

If your child has a fever, vomiting , conjunctivitis (red eye/pink eye) or any other                  

communicable illnesses you must keep them at home. Do not send them to school to avoid        

infecting other children. 

 

If your child is taking medication during school hours, kindly give the medicine directly to the 

school nurse and not to the teacher or teacher assistant. Parents/nannies/drivers need to sign 

in the medication log book  once they give the medicine to the nurse. Kindly make a note   

stating the dosage and time when the medication is to be given. 

 

Please take note that we do not accept medication in a syringe and without the    bottle of the 

medicine, especially antibiotics. This is for the safety of your children. 

 

Students with history of asthma, must update the health  record with the Nurse and bring  

spare medication to the nurse on duty so we may use it in case of emergency.  Students with 

asthma who do not have spare medication in school ,will not be allowed to   participate in 

school trips and other school   programs which may require strenuous activity and may      

trigger the condition. 


